
Addendum #1 to SJPC-22-21 (Maintenance Dredging):  August 8, 2022 

Questions from Potential Bidders: 

 

Q1: During the pre-bid meeting, it was mentioned that this job is “offshore”. Does this mean that 
the disposal site has been switched from White’s Basin to an offshore dumpsite?  If so, please 
provide location of dumpsite and permit information. 

A1: The job is located in the Delaware River.  Dredging area is as shown on the plans.  There is no 
offshore; ie Atlantic Ocean or Delaware Bay component to the project that would be considered 
“offshore.” 

 

Q2: The Army Corps permit identifies Biles island as a potential disposal location.  Is the material 
permitted for disposal at Biles Island?  If so, please provide the relevant permit documents. 

A2: The permit will allow for disposal at Whites Basin or Biles island locations.  See previous example 
permit in Bid documents.  New permit will have same disposal options 

 

Q3: What is the schedule for completion of this work? 

A3: Work should be completed within 90 days of Notice to Proceed. 

 

Q4: Appendices A and B in the Technical Specifications refer to an email attachment that is not 
present in that document.  Please provide these Appendixes. 

A4: Links to the Appendices are located in the “Addenda” section of the bid page for this project: 
https://www.southjerseyport.com/sjpc-22-21/ 

 

Q5: The specifications call out payment on a “scow count” basis.  Does this mean that final payment 
will not be based on a calculated volume using before and after hydrographic surveys?  What is 
the methodology for determining the “scow count” volume? 

A5: This is incorrect. Payment will be based upon the SJPC before and after surveys. 

 


